Faculty Senate Minutes
September 4, 2008
2:30 – 4:00 pm

Members present: Sue Van Boven, Rick Vaughn, Tony Craig, Gary Smith, Debra Adair, John, Douglas, Patti Marsh, Beth Newman, Marianne Roccaforte, David Rubi, Shelle Witten, Catherin Snyder, Marilyn Cristiano
1. Call to order  14:35

Gary gave a preview of the revised Faculty Association new Web site.


2. Approval of Agenda /  Approval of Minutes  

Agenda: G. Smith moved, P. Marsh 2nd, approved

Minutes: T. Clark moved, M. Roccaforte 2nd, 1 abstention, approved


3. Officer Reports
a.
President
i. Learning week emergency plan session.  We have new fire alarms with voice capability.  Emergency committee needs faculty members.  Contact Jackie Askin.  Sue sent e-mail but no responses.

ii. Presidential search.  Sue is waiting to hear back from Rufus.  Chancellor made assurances regarding the process and a national search last May when he came to PVCC.  Mary Lou Mosley’s old position is under college control and hiring committee will be formed soon.
iii. 49%.  Sue won’t let it die.  Some colleges have different ways to compute the salary.  Most colleges are computing salary based on 195 days.  FEC feels faculty should come first and all colleges should offer the same percentage.
iv. Book store’s charging for books seems excessive.  Prices are much cheaper at off campus stores.  Books could be rented or they should offer e-books.  Bookstore seems to have higher markup on custom and bundled books.  Bookstore can give vouchers for students on financial aid.  Faculty senate may want to prepare a position paper.  Sue will ask Jackie Askin to come to next meeting to answer questions.

v.  Regarding textbooks.  New Arizona law states that faculty can sell books but book sellers cannot approach us.  Administration at district first reading stated we could not sell books at all.  Working on better wording to mirror the actual statute.
vi. Casey Durandet is on sabbatical and she has an injury. Secretary will send a get well card from the Faculty Association.


b.
President Elect
Updated list for association membership.  Rick and Tony will work on getting all people signed up for the Faculty Association.  Library has 100% participation.  Everyone should encourage people to join the Faculty Association.
c.
Treasurer
Transferred $1,000 from checking to CD.  May want to put money from savings into a money market account.  Consensus to change savings to money market to achieve a higher interest rate.
d.
Secretary
Revised Faculty Association web site.  Open for suggestions.


4. Old Business
a) Faculty handbook
Suggested last year.  Sue suggested that Faculty development committee should take on this cause.  Print copy for new employees.  Marilyn and Jim Rubin are on the committee.

 b) College Plan.

Sue did some updates. Marilyn and David Rubi will review and get back with Sue with any  additional changes. The faculty will need to vote on the updates.
Emergency procedures.  Phones in classrooms.
Marilyn C. and Cathy Mendosa will get together regarding student issues.  What are the processes for student issues. 
Meeting is going on regarding how long records need to be kept.

5. New Business
a)  Proposal to increase Faculty travel allowances from $800 to $1,200 from the professional growth travel committee.
Motion to accept with corrections.  P. Marsh moved, B.  Newman 2nd.  Approved.

b) Division elections

Last year 2 divisions (Eng & Comm) were supposed to have elections in Fall 07 but they did not occur and therefore elections will occur in Fall 08.  Consensus is that this year should count and we should not change the schedule (08/09, 09/10, 10/11).  Whoever is elected will serve the normal three term.  Business/IT, Library, Comm, Counseling, Fine and Performing Arts, English will have elections this fall.  Need committee to conduct election.  President Elect will chair.  Tony Volunteered.  John will also serve. Umar volunteered by designee.  President would like elections completed by mid-October.  Sue asked Paul Dale for Div. Chair training for new chairs.
c) Marketing/IA
Problems with department should be sent to Senate President.  Discussion regarding turnover and numbers of people in the department.  B. Newman suggested we ask for an accounting of the IA accomplishments.  IA needs to be revisited.  Sue will follow up with Paul Dale.
d) Recruitment for Faculty Association
See President-Elect’s report.

6. Adjourn: 
D. Rubi moved, T. Clark 2nd, approved  16:10
Respectfully submitted: Gary R. Smith, Secretary
